Today’s piece prepared by BreAnna Kinghorn and comes from CNN titled “The end of the autism/vaccine debate?” http://www.cnn.com/2010/HEALTH/09/07/p.autism.vaccine.debate/index.html
SUMMARY:  
This article addresses the autism/vaccine debate, highlighting concerns regarding the cause of autism, the importance of vaccines and the recent retraction of the article suggesting a link between autism and vaccines.  The article provides the back-story of the Lancet article published by Andrew Wakefield which suggested that the measles, mumps and rubella (MMR) vaccine may cause autism.   The article goes on to discuss the reasons Wakefield’s study was eventually retracted in February 2010, along with the update that Wakefield has since been banned from practicing medicine in the native UK, and the Institute of Medicine report noting no causal relationship between both the MMR vaccine and thimerosal, and autism.  Still, powerful public figures still “lend credibility to the idea.”   The article stresses that the rarity of the diseases prevented by vaccines is solely the result of immunizing and then goes on to discuss recent outbreaks associated with unvaccinated children.  The article also discusses the Every Child By Two organization and associated website, vaccinateyourbaby.org, which are sites and resources for parents to obtain medically sound information.  In addition, the article offers several online source links, including the AAP, CDC and Autism Science Foundation.  Lastly, the article concludes that there is no known cause of autism and suggests that the vaccine hypothesis will remain a topic that both parents and pediatricians discuss.  
CRITIQUE:

The article points out an important point that it is more common for parents to know of a child with autism than to know a child who has suffered from one of the diseases vaccines prevent.  Diseases such as mumps, measles, rubella, or diphtheria are rare in industrialized countries.   However, due to the advances in travel and immigration, as well as recent trends in not vaccinating children, the risks of these diseases are real.  The article provides evidence of this idea with the CDC report detailing a San Diego measles outbreak in 2008.  The article could have included other outbreaks, including the Bordetella pertussis outbreak in California, which has illustrated a 418% increase in cases during January 1 to June 30, 2010 (1,337 cases, incidence of 3.4 cases per 100,000 population) compared to the cases reported during the same period in 2009.  This article appropriately stresses the risks of the diseases prevented by vaccines.  In addition, it stresses the importance of the parent as the child’s advocate and addresses concerns parents may have when vaccinating their child.    

This article concludes with the very important idea that we still do not know what causes autism.  Clinical presentations vary and causes are multi-factorial. Parents search for an identifying factor because it would be simpler to know, rather than to continue to speculate.  The article makes important points, and may have been strengthened by stressing the role of the pediatrician as an important resource for parents to discuss their concerns, rather than public figures and media spin. 
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And that’s today’s Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!
